
Edgewood Police Department  
City Council Report 

July 2023 

Reporting Dates: July 1st – 31st    

 
        June             July 

Residential Burglaries 1 0 

Commercial Burglaries 0 0 

Auto Burglaries 0 1 

Theft 1 1 

Assault/Battery 1 1 

Sexual Battery 0 0 

Homicides 0 0 

Robbery 0 0 

Traffic Accident 11 9 

Traffic Citations 159 135 

Traffic Warnings 144 185 

Felony Arrests 4 5 

Misdemeanor Arrests 3 3 

Warrant Arrests 3 3 

Traffic Arrests 2 4 

DUI Arrests 0 3 

Code Compliance 
Reports 

11 77 

 

Department Highlights: 

o On July 5th, Code Compliance Officer/Analyst Stacey Salemi returned to work 

from maternity leave and has opened 77 cases since returning. 

o The Edgewood Police Department participated in Operation Southern Slow Down 

from July 17th through July 22nd. This traffic safety initiative is designed to unify 

all of Florida, Georgia, South Carolina and Alabama public safety agencies and 

partners. It is aimed to reduce the high number of speed related fatality and 

serious injury crashes.  

o On July 25th the City of Edgewood lost a dearly loved resident, Ohilda Cabrera. 

Since the house she resided in was built in the 60’s she has lived in the City and 

had taken care of the Officers and City staff with baked goods and meals. 

o During the month of July, Officer Jesse Bird was released from his field training 

and started working the road as the second officer out on shift. 

o During the month of July Officer Miguel Aponte completed his radar certification. 

o The Edgewood Police Officers have seen an increase in off duty opportunities 

recently thanks to the new Chief of Police. 


